
MANAGER’S DESK FOR MONDAY, JULY 26, 2021 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 

 

DURING OUR SPRING LETTER MONTH, WE HEARD FROM A LISTENER WHO LIVES IN 

MEDFORD. THEY LISTEN TO WHJL 88.1 MERRILL. AS I REFLECTED ON THAT IT BROUGHT 

BACK A LOT OF MEMORIES. IT WAS A PROJECT WE STARTED EVEN BEFORE THE TURN OF 

THE CENTURY. BEFORE OUR CURRENT ENGINEER, ALAN KILGORE, WAS HERE. 

IRONICALLY THOUGH, HE WAS THE CONSULTING ENGINEER HELPING US WITH THE 

PROJECT FROM HIS HOME IN ALABAMA. LITTLE DID WE REALIZE HE WOULD SOON BE ON 

OUR STAFF, STARTING IN 2001. 

IN 2010, I REMEMBER TRAVELING TO THE COUNTY FAIR IN MEDFORD AND SPENDING THE 

ENTIRE WEEK THERE. A LISTENER HAD LOANED US HIS MOTORHOME AND THAT 

SUMMER I TRAVELED TO A NUMBER OF COUNTY FAIRS IN OUR LISTENING AREA 

PROMOTING THE RADIO STATION.  

I REMEMBER MEDFORD. IT WAS VERY WET AND MUDDY WHERE I HAD TO PARK. AND I 

REMEMBER MEETING A NUMBER OF PEOPLE WHO WERE INTERESTED IN THE FACT THAT 

WE WOULD SOON BE BUILDING A NEW CHRISTIAN RADIO STATION THAT WOULD REACH 

MEDFORD. LATER I ENDED UP VISITING A CHURCH THERE AND SHARING ABOUT THE 

NEW STATION COMING SOON. AND NOW, WE HAVE LISTENERS IN MEDFORD.  

[JENNIE – MEDFORD] DEAR MIKE AND STAFF. IT’S BEEN A JOY TO BE ABLE TO LISTEN TO A 

CHRISTIAN STATION. IT WOULD BE A SAD DAY IF THAT WOULD NOT BE POSSIBLE ANYMORE. 

PRAISE TO GOD FOR HIS GOODNESS AND LOVE. I ENJOY MOST OF THE SONGS. I LOVE SONG 

REQUEST AND THE 2 HOURS ON SATURDAY. ALSO THE MANAGER’S DESK. I LIKE TO KNOW 

WHAT GOES ON. MIKE, I PRAY YOUR HANDS ARE HEALING NICELY. LOVE YOUR STAFF. THEY 

ARE VERY FRIENDLY AND FUN TO LISTEN TO. 

IT’S HARD TO BELIEVE THAT STATION HAS BEEN ON THE AIR FOR 10 YEARS NOW. HOW 

SATISFYING TO HEAR FROM SOMEONE WHO IS BENEFITTING FROM ALL OF THE HARD 

WORK TO GET IT BUILT AND ON THE AIR. AND A BIG THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED MAKE 

IT POSSIBLE WITH THEIR OVER AND ABOVE GIVING FOR THIS NEW STATION. 

SHE ALLUDED TO MY HANDS. I HAD CARPAL TUNNEL SURGERY ON BOTH HANDS IN THE 

SPRING. THEY ARE DOING GOOD. WE APPRECIATE YOUR PRAYERS FOR THE STAFF AND 

RADIO OUTREACH.  

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:  WRVM, PO BOX 212, SURING WI, 54174 

OR GIVE ONLINE AT WWW.WRVM.ORG. 

THANK YOU FOR JOINING ME FOR THE MANAGER’S DESK, I’M MIKE CORNELL. 


